
Representative Bill Tveit
House District 33
Testimony for HB 1155

Intro of HB. 1155 to Senate Transportation Committee:
Chairman Clemens, committee members: 

For the Record, I am Representative Bill Tveit, District 33 of Hazen.  D 33 covers all of Oliver, all of Mercer, and the best
parts of McLean and Morton Counties in western North Dakota.

HB 1155 as presented in version 25.0132.02000 is a Hog House of my original bill. 

This bill is about Big Boys Toys.

I have teamed up with the sponsors of 2 other similar bills and car club members across the state.  Each bill addressed
titling and registration issues with the Motor Vehicle Department.

Two additional vehicle descriptions are added to NDCC 39-21-52 and 37-17-02, 
collector or special interest were added on lines 7, 10, 11, 13-14 and 17.

Collector or special interest means (as described on lines 14-17) a modernized motor vehicle which was manufactured
by a recognized manufacturer or a motor vehicle designed and. Manufactured to resemble such a motor vehicle which is
at least 40 years old.

I dont believe these are vehicles you would drive to the Capitol every day, but, then again maybe you would.

HB 1155 should now make the titling and license process run much smoother on certain rebuilds, etc 

Mr Chairman, with the passage of this bill, your 1985 Chevy C10, Step Side, Short Box truck could now become a Street
Rod, Collector or Special Interest Vehicle with some modification.

I would urge a Do Pass recommendation on HB 1155.


